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Minutes of the Aspley Heath Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group held on Monday 11th January 2021 via Zoom starting at 8.00pm

Present:

Gill Clough




Sheena McQuillan

Lynn Roberts

Jeff Johnson




Denise Batchelor
Sophia Rainsford

Tripta Eady





Gill opened the meeting by welcoming everyone.
	Agenda 

Item
	
	Action by:

	2.1
	Agree Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14th December 2020 were agreed.
	

	2.2
	Elect a Chair

Gill Clough offered to be the Chair as no other offers were received.  Gill agreed to be the chair but advised that this would be for an introductory period.
	

	2.3
	Review actions carried forward from previous meeting

SM had obtained Aspley Guise’s Neighbourhood Plan and it was hoped that this could be used as a framework.  

GC had sent an Executive Summary detailing the key points of the Parish Council’s traffic and parking survey to the group.  Residents had also shared their issues with planning applications and the woods being overused, prompting additional parking problems.  Controlled activities were required. Many residents did not wish to see major change on the Heath.  They were accepting of modern replacement dwellings but not increased size or multiple houses on one plot.  Adequate parking was also required for all new and extended houses.  Community spirit was strong and residents were proud of their Parish.  These ideas would be collated and used to inform the survey questions and members were asked to add their own ideas.  
TE agreed to get views from a Hardwick Mew’s resident and invite to meeting.
GC asked about adding information on the progress of the Neighbourhood Plan to the Parish Council website.

There were no training courses at present.

The Local Plan was checked and relevant policies were input into a table and circulated by SR.  The Green Infrastructure Plan (2008) referred to enhanced visitor management to Aspley Woods and included reference to erosion.
The next steps would need to be checked with Tom Price.  GC would send these to JJ and seek clarity on funding and what is needed to apply for grants.

Central Beds Councillor (CBCllr) Baker would be invited to the meeting after next.
	All

TE

GC

JJ

GC

	2.4
	Produce project plan

Everyone was asked to look at Aspley Guise’s questionnaire.  

SM would send an initial email to Aspley Guise to ask for their questionnaire.

GC would start identifying costs involved in potential activities.

TE would engage with Hardwick Road residents
	All

SM

GC

TE

	2.5
	Any Other Business (AOB)

Charging points for electric cars was discussed.

Section 106 (Planning) monies were also referred to, could the Group access these for the Plan?

Liaison with both Bedford Estates and the Greensand Trust was considered and it was asked whether information on their future plans could be obtained.  PCllr Harris would be asked for updates.
The next meeting was agreed to be held on Monday 15th February at 8pm.
	GC


